DEIA Task Force Meeting Minutes 
Date: 2022-04-07
Minute Taker: Hannah Williams  
Meeting Location: Online Through Zoom
Present: Joe Lenkart, Elisabeth Paulus, Victor Jones, George Gottschalk, Lauren Phegley, Heather Murphy, Erik Chapman, Jen-chien Yu, JJ Pionke, Chris Prom, Jake MacGregor, DoMonique Arnold, Sylvia Figueroa Ortiz, Norris Purdy
Absent: Zoe Revell

Agenda Items

1. Announcements and Accolades
· Chris has taken on a part time position in the office of the Vice Chancellor for Research as an acting associate director. This position will start in May and last for about a year. 
· JJ was featured in an Illinois Library Association member spotlight. 
2. Updates
· Diversity Residency – Victor
· The residency advisory committee has been putting together drafts for position descriptions. Search committee kicked off about 3 weeks ago, chaired by Carissa Phillips. Other members are Zoe, Victor, Sara Benson, and Erin Kerby. Position will be posted for 4 weeks and are hiring for 3 positions. 1) Experimental learning and engagement librarian 2) Open educational resources and scholarly communication 3) preservation outreach and engagement librarian 
· JJ brought up a frustration that only units were able to submit proposals. He felt individuals also should have been able to put forth proposals for residents. Victor noted they will consider this for future residencies. 
· Student-focused Spaces Taskforce – Victor/Jen
· The student-focused spaces TF has been working to make the library more student-friendly and ensuring spaces are accessible and engaging. They are still in the process of examining what is being done and thinking about what data collection to do in the fall. 
3. Revisit 
· PD/DEIA funding for staff – Victor 
· Victor wanted to consider professional funding options for staff. AP and faculty are provided funding for professional development but there are not as many opportunities for staff. Chris noted there is a gap around civil service staff, and this would be a good opportunity to be more intentional with making DEIA related training and professional development opportunities available. He endorses this group making recommendations on that matter. 
· Jen agreed that designated funding for this would be helpful. Elisabeth shared that it had been difficult for her to get funding to attend a conference, as it can be unclear where this funding comes from and faculty can be hesitant to give up funding. Erik agreed that it can be very difficult and confusing to navigate this for staff opportunities and often staff have to pay out of pocket to attend professional development trainings. 
· JJ noted that there should be encouragement from administration for supervisors to allow staff to attend professional development opportunities. 
· Diversity Committee recommendation – Victor 
· The charge was rewritten to change the name to DEIA Committee. This proposal was submitted to EC who wanted clarification on how the committee differs from the task force. The task force is more focused on policy while the committee focuses more on programming. Victor suggested looking into the framework of how CAPT is structured and possibly organizing a diversity group that is structured similarly. 
· Jen added that CAPT is very structured and the group might need to be more agile. DoMonique agreed that the agility of a smaller group is valuable. Jake felt that the conclusion of the task force in January could be an opportunity to rename the committee with less confusion. Victor will update us after he discusses the task force feedback with the committee. 
· “Green Bandana Project” adjacent – Victor 
https://fightingillini.com/sports/2021/10/5/bandana-project.aspx 
· Victor wondered if anything like this existed outside of athletics that we could adopt. Jake noted that people might get excited about being an ally but might not always be equipped to be a good ally. JJ mentioned up the mental health ambassador pilot program currently being done in the library. It might be worth bringing in Maria Emerson who has been working on viewing/supporting students holistically. Elisabeth discussed raising awareness for other units who might have counselors on staff (like Ricker)
4. Team Updates 
· Assessment Team – Team Leader: JJ Pionke 
· The first faculty focus group was conducted with 4 participants. Focus groups for grad students and civil service AP have also been scheduled. Snack boxes are being given to participants. 
· Communication Team – Heather Murphy
· There have been 11 volunteers for the DEIA definition video. The team is still working on improving the webpage by adding the activities units have been doing. They have also been discussing adding a fifth pillar of collections, instead of having it under research and scholarship. The current 4 pillars are:
· Research and Scholarship
· Outreach and Engagement
· Recruitment and Retention
· Development and Training
· HR Processes, Training, & Programming Team – Jake MacGregor
· Jake asked anyone who has not already, to approve the suggested modules from the consultant. The next consultancy meeting is tomorrow. The team is also looking into recommendations for stay interviews. HR might not be the correct group to conduct these. The team is looking into recommending that employees are able to choose a party they are comfortable with for their interview. JJ noted that stay interviews need to be done across the board and that information might be brought up that’s difficult to hear. 
